
LOR-news 

At the owners’ meeting in February 2015 we discussed several other improvements to be made in 2015 

(see minutes and previous messages).  

In this message the Board will inform you about the progress made and to be made the next month.  

 

Pool surround 

A long headed wish is to improve the surface around the pool. As we wrote earlier this is going to take 

place in November this year.  

The Board selected tiles at 

Gartish Tegelwerk of the type 

Travertine Classic (out grey). 

It is a beautiful grey tile 

(15x30 cm) with the pleasant 

quality that it does not feel 

hot at your feet, even in full 

sun.  

The tiles will be placed in 

‘french pattern’ on top of the 

now present concrete (which 

will not be removed).  The 

acreage is 225 m2.  

Also the coping (the edging of 

the pool) will be renewed. Together with application of the tiles and coping some repair will be carried 

out at the small white and blue tiles inside the pool. The work will be carried out by Jansen. Though the 

concrete will not be removed we hope you do understand some noise disturbance is inevitable. It is also 

necessary to empty the pool. During November the swimming pool will be out of order.  

 

Pedestrian door in the wall at the street side 

As Bernd Gabold already e-mailed you all the 

pedestrian door in the wall at the street side has 

been installed. The wall has been painted in the 

colours of the resort.  

The work is not completely finished. On the top there 

will be iron strips to prevent burglars climbing over. 

And every owner will receive two keys of the door. As 

soon as enough keys are available you will be 

informed.  

  

 



Making the wall at the street side higher  

Another part of the job to be done is to make the wall at the street side higher. Most of the  brickwork 

has been done and the row of iron spikes have been placed on top. Several additional works will be 

carried out the next weeks.  Bougainvillaea’s 

will be planted  later.  

 

Meter bunkers and planters 

The meter bunkers are equipped with metal 

doors and have been painted. This work is 

completed. The planters at the parking lot have 

been installed. Flowers and plants will be put in 

by Johan.   

Lighting  

Several remarks have been made about not 

functioning (security) lights. The condition of 

the electricity works at LOR appears to be very 

poor. The Board prepares a plan to improve the 

lighting at the resort.   

 

Security 

Unfortunately burglars don’t stop to visit our 

resort. Though the damage and booty  do not 

seem to be very big, this is a situation that has 

to be fought. The Board will present additional 

measures soon.   

Security analysis also shows that a lot of units 

are not closed properly. Please inform your 

guests about the necessity to close doors and 

windows properly while they are away and 

during the night time.  

 

 

Walter de Koning & Hens de Jong  
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